











	ADVANCE Postdoctoral Researcher Travel Funds Application Form  for travel June 2020 to May 2021 
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	Department   Your Department 
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	Anticipated Expenses Transportation type and cost                              $620 Airline Ticket Lodging Expenses                                                    $950 for 6 nights Meeting Registration                                                           $380 Last Year?s Registration Meals not covered as part of registration       $300 for all but one dinner Total Funds Requested                                          $500 
	Other Travel Support  
	Activities relevant to Enhancing the Postdoctoral Research Experience  
	Activities relevant to Enriching Women?s Lives  
	Career Chat Plans  
	 Additional Space As Needed 
	 Please see attached letter of support.              
	 February 19, 2016, 
	 Dear Travel Grant Selection Committee: 
	For her postdoctoral research work, Kathleen is studying two different plant viruses that are vector borne. She is characterizing the planthopper response to virus infection using RNASeq and functional analysis (RNAi), and she is also studying Tomato spotted wilt virus (TSWV), and the insect vector, Frankliniella occidentalis. These plant viruses cause significant losses in crop productivity and are a major threat to global food security. Kathleen?s project is to identify unifying themes in the virus protein interactions and to functionally characterize the host interactors. The identification of essential host molecules opens the door to devising new control strategies aimed at the insect phase of the virus infection cycle. This work stems from Kathleen?s work as a Ph.D. student and represents her own unique ideas and contributions. She is an extremely clever and  industrious scientist and the work proposed here will propel her to the next phase of her career. 
	Kathleen is not only a good scientist and motivated educator; she also contributes significantly to mentoring of less-experienced scientists. Kathleen quickly became our lab expert in microscopy and she willingly has served as a research mentor for a new female graduate student and undergraduate. As a member of my lab, Kathleen also has had the opportunity to participate in a mentor training program that is funded by a USDA grant. She began this training program in fall, 2015 and the activities of this program are aimed at developing mentoring skills that encourage diversity, becoming aware of mentoring strategies and learning styles, and helping the mentors develop a mentoring philosophy. I am also encouraging Kathleen to participate in leadership workshops and lab leader training events that will prepare her for the task of managing her lab. Attendance and participation in the National APS meeting provides a venue for Kathleen to showcase her research skills, network with potential employers, and develop leadership skills through participation in society governance. In addition to research activities, the  APS Meeting also has numerous leadership and professional development activities. 
	In summary, I enthusiastically endorse Kathleen Martin as a recipient of the KAWSE Postdoctoral Researcher Travel Award. She is an extremely creative scientist and her research has the potential to be truly translational. The opportunities facilitated by attending The National APS Meeting will enable her to achieve her full  potential. 
	Sincerely,  Anna E. Whitfield     Associate Professor  

